Blackhawk Hockey Board Meeting Minutes from November 14th, 2012

7:00pm at the United Civic Center in Baldwin, WI

Members present:  Jason Connett, Andy Roussopoulos, Lance Albrightson, Craig Campbell, Pax Rasmussen, Brian Stevens, Steve Peavey, Tim Rens,  John Bresina Dan Deitzman
Members Missing: Jason Anderson, Rebecca Paulson, and Andy Lindus
Other members present: Ryan and Kelly Veenendaal
Connett called the meeting to order

Secretary’s report reviewed from last month. Peavey motioned to approve.  Connett seconded.  All approved.

Treasurer’s report:  Balance as of 11/11/12 is approximately $25000.00. There is a deposit to be made of $2500 and Pax has a check from the Sportsman’s Banquet to deposit of $435. All bills are paid but the rent and November calendar checks.  Pax motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Albrightson seconded.  All approved.
Pizza Fundraiser:  Two high school members did not participate.  They will each owe $100 to the association or their child(ren) will not be allowed to skate in the first game on 11/20/12.

Open Forum:  Bresina brought forth an option to purchase a used (4 games) goalie helmet for $150.  Connett noted that it’s better to have protection than not.  Connett motioned to approve purchase.  Albrightson seconded.  All approved.
Craig Campbell asked if the association could purchase a new goalie bag for the Squirt B team.  Pax and Connett will provide him with one instead of purchasing him a new one.

Campbell brought forth the question of whether or not Bantam tryouts should be positional.  After a brief debate, it was concluded that it is a good idea but would have to be based on numbers and on a year-to-year basis.  The debate was tabled.

Connett brought forth a proposition to frame in and create a new board/meeting room in the upstairs viewing area.  Rens had it quoted out and can complete the project for roughly $2250.  Room would have a numeric lock that would be changed yearly when the new board takes over.  Lindus offered to donated board room table and Pax will donate 2 filing cabinets.  Connett motioned to approve $2500 towards construction.  Campbell seconded it.  All approved.

The board spoke about the continued abuse of FOBs.  The offenders will be contacted and spoke to.  If the situation is not handled, their FOBs will be disabled. Pax will speak to the proper people.
The High School Girl’s locker room is filthy.  The bathroom and shower area are in particular need of serious attention.  Dan D will contact Matt Cranston in regards to this matter.
Pat Borgestad asked if the HS boys could have the old sharpener from the Pro Shop in the HS Boy’s locker room.  There were no objections.

All teams were registered with WAHA for State Tournament play today.

Annette Connett is retiring from being the Associations’ Registrar.  She completed, and Jason handed out, a guide for all future Board members as to what needs to be done on a month by month basis.  It will be reviewed and revised to be handed out at the next board meeting.  A special “Thank You” to Annette for the thousands of hours she’s done to keep the association running.

COMMITTEES

Fundraising: Sportsman’s Banquet was a success.  The banquet netted roughly $4200.  Calendar Fundraiser - Calendars will be here within 2 weeks.  

Buildings and Grounds:  New glass was installed in the roost last Thursday.

Tournaments:  Girls tournaments are full.  Boys are filling slowly.

Work Hours: nothing to report

Concessions: Nothing to report

Coaches:  We will review current certifications of coaches and follow up with notifications.

Pax made the motion to adjourn.  Peavey seconded the motion.  All approved.

Next meeting is December 12th. 

